
 
File No. 11-1738 

TO THE COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
 
    Your  INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GENERAL SERVICES  Committee 
 
reports as follows: 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE relative to the first 
amendments to a contract with Verizon California, Inc. and with L Tech Network Services, Inc. 
for occasional and temporary communications and network services. 
 
Recommendations for Council action: 
 
1. AUTHORIZE the General Manager of the Information Technology Agency (ITA) to execute 

Amendment No. 1 to the contract with Verizon California, Inc., for occasional and 
temporary communications and network services, to extend the term of the contract by two 
years until October 5, 2013, subject to the approval of the City Attorney. 

 
2. AUTHORIZE the General Manager of the ITA to execute Amendment No. 1 to the contract 

with L Tech Network Services, Inc., for occasional and temporary communications and 
network services, to extend the term of the contract by two years until October 5, 2013, 
subject to the approval of the City Attorney. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  The City Administrative Officer (CAO) reports that no specific projects 
will be initiated as a result of the amendments to this contract. Projects will only be pursued 
under these amendments if funding is first authorized. It is projected that the cumulative annual 
expenditure on these two contracts will be $2.15 million. Funding will be provided by a variety of 
budgeted and available sources. Approving the recommendations in this report is in compliance 
with the City's Financial Policies. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted. 
 

TIME LIMIT FILE - DECEMBER 12, 2011 
 

(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION - DECEMBER 9, 2011) 
 
Summary: 
 
On November 1, 2011, your Committee considered reports from the CAO and ITA relative to the 
first amendments to a contract with Verizon California, Inc. and with L Tech Network Services, 
Inc. for occasional and temporary communications and network services. The reports, attached 
to the Council file, provide additional details on this subject. After providing an opportunity for 
public comment, the Committee recommended that Council approve the recommendations 
contained in the CAO report, as reflected above. 
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This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
ALARCON  YES 
CARDENAS  YES 
 
MLE 
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